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Mayor Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Jeff Becraft, and Tim Robison, JoAnn Wilson, Ronnie Moore, and Dawn Davis.   
Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young, City Attorney Tim Sralla, Chief of Police Brandon Davis, and Public Works Supervisor Lance Petty
Council Member Moore gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Announcements from Mayor and Council Members
None  
Citizens Presentation

Patricia Mitchell spoke to open records requests filed and also to traffic concerns on Old Mill and Logan due to Heil Trailer.  
Council Member Robison made a motion to move item B of Old business and item E of new business to Executive Session.  Council member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
Consent Agenda

Council member Wilson asked to pull down the Administrative Report, the Police Report, and the Public Works report.  She asked when the bidding would begin for the repairs to the sewer plant.  Publi Works Supervisor Petty said they will wait until the mapping is complete and the smoke testing and the city engineers will put the bid package tobether.  Police Chief Brand Davis said they qwoul like to conduct a workshop to look at better benefits for officers due to the increase in insurance coverage for dependents.  Council member Wilosn would also like to see a more interactive website; Mayor Pittman said she had gotten a quote on one.  She will look into finding the money in the budget for it.  City Secretary Young announced that the city will need to mail a check for $61,328.59 to the county to cover tax refunds due to the tax rollback.  Council member Wilson made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda and Council Member Becraft seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Old Business

Brian cook of Fastcourt explained the differences in the quote for WarrantSync and CourtSync and what they do.  He noted that this software will help collect on warrants and that it will also save time over the current court processes for city staff.  Council member Wilson made a motion to move forward with CourtSync and Warrant Sync and council member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Pam Davis of the Planning & Zoning Commission said they have reached no conclusions on the review of the ordinances yet.
Council member Wilson made a motion to move the discussion regarding the Code Compliance contract to Executive Session. Council Member Robison seconded the motion.   All voted aye, the motion carried. 

Mayor Pittman read the report for Jacob & Martin on the progress of the Community Improvement Plan.  

Council member Moore made a motion to approve Ordinance 2016-3 as it pertain to subparagraph A of the section of the employee manual pertaining to vacation to go by anniversary date instead of January 1st.  Council member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Public Works Supervisor Petty said he wants to talk to WCAD about reducing the rates for flushing when water has elevated contaminants in it from them and he will also switch to treating with liquid bleach.  Council member Wilson made a motion to approve Ordinance 2016-2; water rates as passed through from WCUD.  Council member Becraft seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Deborah Becraft addressed the Fall Festival budget.  She noted that there would be more profit due to owning the games.  She also said the food vendors would be all done by the Parks & Recreation Board.  There will also be a barbeque cook off between the fire Department and the Police Department and the barbeque will b e sold.  They also hope to have the restrooms complete so that they will not have to rent port a potties.   All entertainment will be donated such as bands, dancers, etc.  She also said the late night will be Friday and not Saturday.  Council Member Moore made a motion to approve the $9500.00 budget and Council member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
Council Member Wilson made a motion to amend section 1.06.002 of the Code of ordinance to remove the phrase that the City Secretary and the City Attorney terms run consecutive with the mayor’s term.  Council member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

Mayor Pittman asked if we wanted to amend now or go month to month.  Council member Moore said we do not need to go to the attorney with everything and he thinks it should be approved by at least two people before legal is consulted.  Mayor Pittman said she calls as necessary.  Council member Moore said we do not need all the agendas run by the attorney.  City Attorney Tim Sralla said the fees have trailed off significantly.  Council member Wilson said the City Secretary has drafted a lot of agendas.  Attorney Sralla said he would come to every other meeting but believes the agenda needs to be review for public hearing and executive session to ensure we are consistent with legal requirements.  Mayor Pittman said we will just have the attorney at the first meeting and to review agendas Council member Wilson said we should wait until we get the next bill before we make amendments.

New Business
Park Board member Chip Kowalski said they have put together a calendar of events to put on the city website.  They have also coordinated the spring clean up dates with the Big Event.  Council Member Wilson asked about a budget for East.  Mr. Kowalski said it has all been donated.   Council Member Davis made a motion to approve the tentative dates ad Council member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye. The motion carried. 
Mayor Pittman asked to table the discussion of the Spring Safety event so that she can coordinate meeting with the Police Chief and the Fire Chief. 

Rose Van Meter addressed the request for library signs.  She said they are finding that people do not know where they are.  They get people from Newark and Boyd.  They are seeing increased usage in the computers for job searches.  They are asking the city to pay for these signs due to their low fund.  She thanked the city for their contributions to the library.  Council member Moore made a motion to take care of the signs.  Council member Davis seconded the motion. All voted aye, the motion carried. 

Mayor Pittman read from the ordinance pertaining to signs on public property.  Mayor Pittman and Council Member Wilson agreed that it is very unclear what is allowed.  City Attorney Sralla suggested moving this item to Executive Session.
Public Works Supervisor Petty addressed the renovations at the city facilities at 261 N School Road to include a fence and a security gate to protect city property.  Council member Wilson asked if some this could be used for expanding the fence at the impound lot.  Council member BeCraft asked about a retaining wall.  Petty said it will not be enough.  He said he would like a privacy fence across the back and chain link in front with a 20” security gate.  Council member Moore said we should wait to do the retaining wall until Taco Casa is built.  Council member Moore made a motion to begin the work.  Council member Wilson seconded the motion.  Council member Becraft abstained and all other voted aye. The motion carried.  
Public Works Supervisor Petty said they have done a big cleanup at the public works facility at 261 N School Road.  There is no place for the guys to change clothes or eat.  He believes it will help with morale and management to include an area for this.  He will also relocate his office there.  Council member Becraft said he will get the A/C donated.  Mayor Pittman said Public Works will do most of the work themselves.  Council member Wilson made a motion to approve this work.  Council member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  Mayor Pittman addressed painting at the Community Center and the Fire Hall and around the windows at the old school.  She also suggested covering the windows and securing the front door to the school.  She said we could use the Big Event to accomplish this.  She suggested different colors for the Fire Department and the Community Center with signs so that people will know which is which.  She said this could all be done from the budget for building maintenance.  Council member Moore made a motion to approve the painting and Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All vote aye, the motion carried.  
Corbin Fitch and Paul Thomas of the Fire Department addressed the remodel at the Fire Department, including a training room and a day room Council member Wilson asked about heat and A/C.  Corbin Fitch said they could tie into the Community Center.  Council Member Moore said they need a foyer for visitors.  Mr. Fitch also mentioned a break room that ties into the wash room.  Mayor Pittman said this could also come from the building maintenance budget.  Council Member Robison asked that everyone working on the remodel sign a release.  Council member Moore made a motion to approve them to start the framework.  Council member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Mayor Pittman addressed a citizen survey.  She said another city had done it and got some good information.  Some of the things they knew about and others they did not.  She noted that they could be placed in water bills or done as a separate mail out or put on the website.  She said the cost is about $30.00

Mayor Pittman addressed using cloud based services for city documents.  She said it will save money and time.  She would like the go ahead to move forward with IT on this to get low cost estimate for doing this.  The city’s IT representative Chip Kowalski said it is good for data security as well.  He offered to get with the City Secretary to put together proposals.

Chief of Police Brandon Davis addressed the need for a step plan for pay for police officers.  He said this will ensure that we are paying for the level of experience we are getting and so that officers know what level they can get to.  He gave examples of the steps and the incentives for higher pay.  Mayor Pittman asked the City Secretary to get quotes for benefits for comparison.
Executive Session
At 9:17pm council convened into Executive Session.  At 9:56pm council reconvened into regular Session.  
Council Member Wilson mad a motion to extend the Police Chief’s contract for 3 years to April 30, 2020.  Council member Moore seconded the motion.  Council member Davis abstained from voting, all others voted aye, the motion carried. 

Council member Robison made a motion to increase the hours of the Court Clerk to 40 hours per week beginning on April 22, 2016.  Council member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  The motion carried. 

Council Member Wilson made a motion to revise section 8.01066 of the Code of ordinance as it relates to sign on public roadways to allow for no signs allowed in public roadways.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

Adjourn

At 10:04pm Council Member Moore made a motion to adjourn and Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

                     
           CERTIFICATION:
                  
           Passed and approved on this the 23rd day of February, 2016
           ______________________
           Michelle Pittman, Mayor 
           ______________________

           Angie Young, City Secretary
©





"Crossroads to the Metroplex"





CITY COUNCIL MINUTES�REGULAR SESSION


February 11th, 2016








